
 

AYSO Region 10 Board Meeting Minutes 

February 22, 2017 

In Attendance –   

Minutes – The minutes for the November meeting were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report – The preliminary budget for 2017-2018 was presented. 

Marketing Report – E. Mendez reported that 24 banners are going up around the schools, but that the 

main marketing push is delayed to mid-March because of the switchover to the Blue Sombrero system.  

The first walk-in registration is scheduled for April 28, with the following one for May 22. 

Area Report – B. Caseres reported on the latest Area meeting, where a new Area Director was approved 

as Fred Silver is moving out of California.  Starting with the fall season, AYSO will be following calendar 

year age groups, with the group decided by the age the child turns in the following year.  For example, 

the fall 2017 12U group (12 and under) will be for kids who turn 12 or less in 2018.    

Open Board Positions – B. Caseres announced that J. Camp and E. Mendez were the new registrars.  

There are open positions for U6s, BU8, GU9, and GU14 division coordinators.  

Spring League – L. Manth reported that 105 teams are playing in the Spring Select League, and that its 

start was delayed a week because of the recent heavy rains.  

CVPA Report – B. Caseres noted that concussion awareness training is now mandatory for coaches, 

assistant coaches, and referees.  

Winter Soccer – M. Heinze reported that an extra week was added to the season, finishing March 4/5, as 

rains cancelled two weekends of play.     

Youth Volunteer Report – The youth volunteer coordinators had nothing to report.   

Board/Region Galaxy Night – Board Night at the Galaxy is set for June 17, and the Region Galaxy Night 

will be on September 30. 

Fields/ Water – A. Kossoff reported that because of standing water, the Spring League U12 fields are 

being moved to Malaga Cove, leaving two U10 fields and the Ocean field at Ladera Linda.  On the Hesse 

Park field, board members should continue to encourage the RPV City Council to fix it up.  

AYSO Expo – B. Caseres noted that the Expo will be in Las Vegas March 3-5, and everyone is encouraged 

to attend.  

EXTRA – K. Callanan noted that the call for applications for Extra coaches will be re-posted because of 

the age group changes.  The EXTRA season starts on September 9th and may be extended into January, 

and a 15U age group may be added. 



 

Division Coordinator Reports – The new age groups will be sent out to figure out which ones all of the 

old division coordinators fall into. 


